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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
 SLR NO: 30  (2007) S2414 & A4529           

Committee:
State and Federal Legislation


	Title: An act to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the crediting of prior service by the fire department pension fund of such city.

	Sponsors:   Council Member Baez, Addabbo, Fidler, Monserrate and Seabrook



	Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation will permit service in a number of uniformed titles into consideration in determining whether a uniformed member of the fire department has attained the minimum period for service retirement from the fire department of the city of New York.  Chapter 498 of 2005 authorized the New York City Police Pension Fund to permit service in a number of uniformed titles to be taken into consideration in determining whether a member has attained the minimum period for service retirement from the police department.  This legislation is needed to maintain pension parity between members of the New York City Police Pension Fund and the Fire Department Pension Fund.

	Effective Date:  This legislation shall take effect immediately.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective Fiscal 2007

Fiscal Succeeding

Effective Fiscal 2008

Full Fiscal

Impact Fiscal 2008

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

($250,000)

($250,000)

Net

$0

($250,000)

($250,000)



	Impact on Revenues:  There is no impact on revenue.



	Impact on Expenditures: It is estimated that this legislation would cover approximately 150 employees.  The cost to New York City for this legislation is $250,000 annually starting in Fiscal 2008.   



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
 General Fund

	Source of Information:
The New York City Council Finance Division

                                                     Jonathan Schwartz, Consulting Actuary

	Estimate Prepared By:  Pablo Zangerle, Deputy Director

Jake Herring, Legislative Financial Analyst 

City Council Finance Division.

                                               

	FIS History: This bill has been introduced in the legislature, but the Council has taken no action this legislative session.  The Committee will consider this legislation on June 5, 2007.

	Date Submitted to Council: June 5, 2007


